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SPONSOR STATEMENT FOR HOUSE BILL 53 
 

An Act relating to residency requirements for public school enrollment for certain  
children of active-duty military members 

  
House Bill 53 seeks to allow military children with residency outside of the state, but with 
documentation of a pending military relocation to the state, access to preliminary 
registration, enrollment, or application to a school district at the time that the process is 
open to the general student population.  Proof of residency is temporarily waived until the 
student begins school.  Once the student begins school their parent or guardian has ten 
(10) days to provide proof of residency in the school district. 

 
This is important to military school children, especially those in high school.  Often classes 
are filled during the preliminary registration of the students already registered in that school 
district.  For military students who are high school juniors or seniors, and are transferring 
to a new school district, they may need to take a specific class to complete their 
requirements.  This bill is also important to those students wishing to attend a Charter 
School through lottery or otherwise, as these schools often fill up quickly and there are 
deadlines for entering the lottery.     

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  


